
3/20/2025 
 
Attn:  Talia Baker & Project Review Committee 
Re: PRC Committee Letter of Interest 
 
 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
My name is Mallorie Davies, and I am the State Regulatory and Policy Coordinator for the 
Washington and Northern Idaho District Council of Laborers. I have been a member of the Project 
Review Committee since 2021 and have thoroughly enjoyed my opportunities to represent the 
construction trades. I am writing today to express my interest in renewing my position as a member 
of the PRC. 
 
As a member of the PRC, I have had the opportunity to learn RCW 30.10, how it impacts public 
agencies abilities to utilize alternative contracting methods and becoming better familiarized with 
those alternative methods myself. While each committee member serves distinct avenues of 
building and constructing major projects, I have enjoyed advocating for portions of projects related 
to the construction trades such as utilizing apprenticeships, engaging in community workforce 
agreements and discussing different pathways for worker recruitment. 
 
I am hopeful for the opportunity to further my understanding and ability to advocate for the 
regulations in RCW 30.10 and for the ability to continue to represent the construction trades in 
these applications. Thank you for your time and consideration. 
 
 
In Solidarity, 
 
 
 
 
Mallorie Davies 
State Regulatory & Policy Coordinator 
Washington & Northern Idaho District Council of Laborers 
12101 Tukwila International Blvd, Suite 300 
Seattle, WA 
425-210-5885 
 
References: 
Robert Abbott- NW Regional Manager LIUNA 
Stacy Martin- Business Manager for Washington & N. Idaho District Council of Laborers 
Heather Kurtenbach- Executive Secretary of Washington Sate Building & Construction Trades 
Council 


